
Pope Francis And The Horrors of the
Catholic Church – By Kevin Annett

On May 19th a friend in Argentina sent me some shocking YouTubes that link
Pope Leo to child trafficking! The accuser, Kevin Annett, is a man I never
heard of before. I try to be very careful about what I post on this website
and so I asked my friend for resources that confirm Mr. Annett’s testimony.
But the other night when my wife and I listened to the first part of a four-
part series from Kevin Annett about what he had to say about Pope Francis, I
became convinced that he is telling the truth and that it is something I must
share. I am posting this article first before I share what Mr. Annett says
about Pope Leo because I think it will credibility to his testimony about the
current pope. Even just by transcribing the YouTube video for this article
has led me to resources that confirm his testimony.

Kevin Annett’s bio: About Kevin Annett

Partial Transcription

Shaun Attwood: Good evening, everybody. I am absolutely delighted to have our
friend of the channel for about five years now, Kevin Annett, back on.

Earlier today, we did a revisit of Kevin’s content that we’re allowed to show
on YouTube. We had a three hour marathon and so many people have got
questions for you, Kevin, and they were just mind blown by your personal
experience, by your level of research into the pope, into the Vatican, into
the horrors of the royal family and the collaborations, the genocide, et
cetera, especially in Canada and Kamloops. So we have got all of Kevin’s
links in the description box. Please support his important work.

And, you know, he’s over the target when he’s had assassination attempts,
poisoning attempts on his own life. He’s kept us abreast of those
developments over the years. I’ve not seen Kevin for a bit.

It’s since Trump got in power that YouTube has eased off on what we can say a
little bit. Let’s not go overboard. And hopefully this this live stream will
not be wiped off the face of the earth like many of other Kevin’s were when
there was extremely heavy censorship on us previously.

Now, Kevin, perhaps a lot of the viewers are not familiar of your work and
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don’t know who you are this evening because we’ve got a lot more viewers now.
Before we get into the death of the pope and the, you know, the consequences
of that, could you just explain your history? You know, you were a man of the
cloth yourself and you became an activist, et cetera.

Kevin Annett: Well, 30 years ago now, I arrived as a Protestant minister on
the West Coast of Canada with a young family. And I found quickly that a lot
of children were going missing, Native children and that many Native children
had died in the local what they call residential schools. There were death
camps where half the children never came back.

And over the years, not only after getting fired and blacklisted and
defrocked proudly from the United Church of Canada, I started a campaign that
eventually forced of the truth, forced the pseudo apology in 2008. But it
also sparked an international movement around setting up common law courts,
helped force Ratzinger (Pope Benedict) out of office in 2013. You know, and
so it’s it’s mushroomed all over the planet because we’re facing the same
crime, the same kind of concealment of these killers in high places.

A lot of that is in https://murderbydecree.com/. You can read the history.

And what’s relevant for today, one of my 28 books, (shows his book Dethroning
A Rogue Power: Why the Vatican must be denied membership and presence at the
United Nations and in the world community), this one you can get on Amazon.
It’s all the reasons why the Vatican is a criminal power. And it gives you a
lot of juicy information for people need more background on that.

Shaun Attwood: And link is in the description box for that. You can watch
Kevin’s of a broadcast as well. So, Kevin, you know, I mean, you’ve been
researching this stuff for so long. As soon as I saw the news about the death
of Pope Francis, it’s like your face just popped up right into my head. I
mean, how how did you feel when you saw this news?

Kevin Annett: Well, frankly, I was disappointed that the guy wasn’t arrested
and put in jail, he’s already being criminally convicted for his
participation in these various child trafficking and killing activities,
including when he was a bishop in Argentina, where there’s an interesting
connection between him and the queen of the Netherlands, Máxima Zorreguieta,
where they’ve been paying money to each other for the last I think it’s over
10 years now. And because they know each others sordid history in Argentina,
her father and he were both part of the military junta. They were killing a
lot of people where Bergoglio turned a blind eye, but he was also directly
involved in these Ninth Circle cult activities.

As a matter of fact, we just posted on my Telegram site evidence that forced
Ratzinger out, in which this woman, Toos Nijenhuis, who was raised in this
Ninth Circle cult, saw Ratzinger and a guy called Bishop Alfrink from
Utrecht, Holland, torturing the deaf children in a castle in Belgium. And she
described in grisly detail that, but also in other recordings we have too,
she described seeing Archbishop Bergoglio, i.e. Pope Francis, at these same
events.
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Apparently this Ninth Circle cult participation in it is mandatory for anyone
wishing to become pope. So, you know, that’s kind of apropos to what we’re
experiencing today with his death.

Shaun Attwood: Could you explain, Kevin, because you’re familiar with all
this terminology, what the Ninth Circle is?

Kevin Annett: According to Vatican documents and eyewitnesses who were raised
in the cult, it refers to the Ninth Circle of hell. In Dante’s Inferno, Dante
Alighieri, the Italian poet who actually was an insider with the Vatican,
described there being nine levels of hell. And at the ninth level, where
Satan resides, is where people go when they betray the sacred trust. So, like
the trust of a child, for example.

And it’s referring to this cult where children are brought in ritually
tortured, raped, and killed, and then they’re cannibalized because, and the
body part’s eaten, because it’s believed, like in the Catholic mass, that by
consuming the blood and the body of the innocent, whether Christ or a child,
you’re given eternal life. It’s really the same mindset, and it’s also used
to entrap politicians and judges. We’ve interviewed people who have, you
know, gone through that.

Unfortunately, if you go into this in any detail, you tend to disappear or
get attacked. You know, a lot of our witnesses have gone missing, you know,
especially in Europe, where it’s so prominent, right?

Shaun Attwood: So, Kevin, are you suspicious about the timing of the
announcement of the death of the Pope?

Kevin Annett: Well, it’s interesting. Yeah, I am, because if you go back to
just two years ago, if you remember, Bergoglio, Pope Francis, came to Canada
under the guise of issuing apologies to all of their tens of thousands of
murdered children. But in fact, as we proved, he went up to, on the west
coast of Canada, a super port called Prince Rupert, which is pretty much
Chinese-owned now. The Chinese have pretty much bought up all the oil and gas
in northern Canada, but they’ve done that with Vatican funding. And what’s
interesting is when Bergoglio went to this meeting, the purpose of it was to
sign an agreement with China to underwrite their buying up of resources all
over North America and buying up the infrastructure and everything,
underwriting them for almost a trillion dollars every year.

The guy who brokered that was the present secretary of state, Pietro Parolin,
who’s one of the prime candidates to be the next, bishop of Rome. Parolin is
very pro-China, Bergoglio wasn’t. And they forced his compliance by
blackmailing him about his Ninth Circle activities and his relationship with
the queen of the Netherlands, Máxima Zorreguieta.

So all along he was trying to straddle the fence between the pro-China
faction. A lot of the Vatican money is now going into the BRICS Alliance or
China and the West. So the fact that it’s happening now, I don’t think it’s
accidental because it’s reached a point now with what’s going on with the
tariff war and the trade war.



There’s different ideas about what that’s all about, but it definitely
involves Vatican money, Vatican bank money and their move into the China
faction. So, I think he might have just been too much of an impediment
anymore to that deal going through.

We know that, living here on the West Coast of Canada, you see it all the
time. The Chinese are not only buying up everything, but their troops are
operating openly, all especially in the northern areas where the liquid
natural gas sites are, which they’ve all grabbed. So, it’s all about money
and politics, as always, right?

…I don’t really pay much attention to who’s the figurehead (the pope) because
the first source of power in the Vatican is the College of Cardinals and
their banking interests. About 80% of all the bank deposits in the world are
channeled through the Vatican bank. And they’re, they’re the guys who
dictate, I mean, the Pope has no power. Look at Francis. He didn’t even live
in the Vatican. He would make statements and then the College of Cardinals
would contradict them.

So, I mean, it’s not like the figurehead is that important. He’s just there
to keep, the, the sheep in line and, create the illusion that there’s such a
thing as Vatican reform.

The Vatican is one of the largest investors in not only big pharma, but the
global arms industry. You know, it’s the largest small arms company in the
world, Beretta limited, in Italian arms. They fund all the wars all over the
planet.

The problem with religion is that it programs people to believe that some guy
on earth is more holy than somebody else. And they know what’s best for you.
And you know the old saying: absolute power corrupts absolutely. That was
actually a statement by a British politician, Lord Acton. And he was
referring to the Vatican, which is something left out of the history books.

When the Pope declared himself infallible in 1870, his reaction to that was,
well, that’s just man playing God. And it’s the greatest threat to humanity
in the world is somebody being above the law, which the Vatican effectively
is.

The thing about the Catholic Church is that the descendant of the Roman
Empire, not of the Christian Church. Even the terms used for the Pope,
Vaccari Christi, the one who replaces Christ, Maxima, the Pontifex Maximus,
the great bridge between heaven and earth, that was the title of the Roman
Emperor, so all of these, it’s Christ is supposed to be the head of the
church, not a man, whether it’s the king in England or the Pope in Rome.

And so it’s not so much Christian religion as a neo-pagan emperor worship
cult, founded directly on Rome. So, and, that’s why they have Christ hanging
on the cross. They murdered Jesus, replaced him with the Pope. I mean, when
you read the history and use common sense and look at the way they act in the
world, all of that is true, but you’ve got to get past that mind fog that
even atheists have when it comes to do with the Church of Rome.



The amount of money the Vatican has access to is in the trillions. It’s a
huge amount. Like I say, they’ve got most of the deposits of the world, but
they also have financial concordats, which are agreements, treaties with most
of the countries in the world where your tax money is being channeled right
into the Vatican bank without you even knowing it. And then there’s the
billions brought in every year from the collection plates and all their
corporate investments.

They’re not allowed to have tax-exempt status if they don’t give 100% of
their revenue to charitable or religious purposes, yet here they’re buying
Exocet missiles for military dictatorships. I mean, they’re allowed to get
away with murder because they’re partners in crime with the state and the big
money that have always been, kind of the evil trinity behind genocide and war
and all that stuff.

(A question to Kevin if he thinks the Church and other groups bought the
presidency for Donald Trump, and if so why.) Financially and politically, all
roads lead to Rome, right? I mean, when I was there first time, back in 2009,
one of the senior senators came to me and he said, well, you have to
understand the mafia and the banks, Vatican Bank and the politicians and the
Pope, they’re all the same people. And their main concern is buying all the
politicians, keeping them aligned. Every political party in Europe is funded
with Vatican Bank money and in America. So, what would be the interest of
setting up an oligarch who’s trying to assume power, whether it’s in America
or Russia or wherever. It is completely in line with Vatican corporatist
thinking, which is there’s one emperor figure and everybody goes along with
it. And you don’t have dissent. You don’t have people governing themselves.
That’s a subversive American idea, that people don’t need leaders. They can
govern themselves in their own communities. So, it’s all coming from that
mindset that’s thousands of years old, of emperor worship. And it just plays
out in different forms.

If there’s a pope that’s out of line, they just kill him. Remember what
happened to Pope John Paul I in 1978. He was a silly little boy, he did
things like try to abolish the papal procession where you carry the guy on
their back. He started an investigation into the Vatican Bank and 28 days
later, he was dead. It goes back to ancient Rome. You just get rid of the
person, right?

Unless you want to use them. And so I make an example of like what the United
Church did with me. They just destroyed my life publicly. The only public
defrocking of a ministry in church history to say, look what we can do to
you, this guy. And so, there’s different strategies involved, but normally
they don’t like to create martyrs. They want to just get people afraid of
certain people, certain issues, certain ideas. You don’t get into that
position of authority unless you’re a part of the whole mess.

Like I said, about the ninth circle, every Cardinal, every Pope since at
least the 17th century, the Jesuits, I believe, set them up, set up this
Ninth Circle. The evidence points to that. So it’s been around for centuries
and that’s, everybody’s in the club.



Shaun Attwood: Well, there’s a question here that ties into that. And it says
that every president visits the Vatican. What’s the significance of that?

Kevin Annett: Like I said, all roads lead to Rome. And it was interesting
because John Adams, one of the founding fathers, the second US president said
that popery and liberty are opposed. If the Roman Catholic church has a
presence in America, the Republic is over because the two can’t coexist.
They’re based on two totally different ideas of law and government.

In that sense, the American Republic isn’t around anymore because they always
pay lip service to Rome, the Pope. And it isn’t just because of all the
Catholic voters, because 90% of American Catholics don’t support Vatican
policy on things like birth control and other things. So it’s because of the
money and, and the political power that brings, right?

Shaun Attwood: Pope Francis was considered to be contemporary progressive. Do
you think we will see more forward thinking and calls for tolerance by the
Vatican in the next appointed Pope?

Kevin Annett: No, because the idea, that’s just window dressing and people
can’t look at the window dressing, but the thing behind it, the so-called
progressive Pope Francis came to America in 2017 and beatified, that is
turned into a saint, a guy called Junipero Serra, who was a missionary who
had worked to death over 100,000 native people in California. And Bergoglio
says, “we are impressed and inspired by his zeal.” Okay, so let’s turn a
genocidal maniac, let’s turn him into a saint and praise him. That’s
progressive.

I mean, the point is the mentality is the same. If you’re not one of us, we
have the right to kill you. I mean, the Vatican going back 2000 years, it was
a basis of European genocide, that whole idea. So let’s not try to paint him
or any of these people in a way that they’re not.

If you look at who is made a saint, it’s always somebody who served the
Vatican in some way, usually a hatchet man like Thomas More in England. The
point is, who are they serving? And the way it’s made is the College of
Cardinals appoints somebody and just says this man we have decided, ranks
beatification. I’m not up on Catholic theology, because it repulses me and,
the whole belief system. But I understand that it puts them in, people
literally believe that this person can then intervene for you from on the
other side, like, if you pay enough money, you can pray your relative out of
hell.

It’s like, but apparently when somebody said when they’re in the Vatican
Museum, they said, apparently God doesn’t like cash, he only takes credit
cards. So you kind of imagine heaven being this big bank, right? I mean,
people are dumb enough to believe this, because they’ve never grown up. And
they’re thinking they’re always looking for the father figure to lead them.

All these different terms, and even the term Pope, Papa, Father, neuro
linguistic programming, he’s a father of everyone. Really? I thought God is.
You’re led around by the nose if you let them define the terms and the



reality of what’s going on here.

People are all coming to the same idea at the same time. That is, we have to
govern ourselves. You can’t trust any institution or any authority figure, no
matter how much they beguile you. Make your own common law assemblies and
courts, bring in your own laws, enact them.

We’ve been doing that in different countries. And in Canada with Republic of
Kanata, we’ve nullified COVID orders and kept tax money in the community. But
it also means spiritual reclamation.

And I’ve just published another book on that called Governing Ourselves, a
manual on political, personal and spiritual sovereignty. And I go into a lot
of that in that book. So that’s another one to get on Amazon.

Shaun Attwood: What are the main changes, differences between Catholicism and
Christianity?

Kevin Annett: Well, like I say, in my belief, a Christian is someone who
thinks that Christ is the head of their gathered community of believers
called a church, right? But the Catholic church doctrine says, no, the pope
is Christ on earth, literally. So that means a blasphemous idea that you can
elevate one man above God. And in England, the Anglicans, Episcopalians
believe that the king, the monarch is the head of the church.

That’s why a lot of my ancestors got burned at the stake and had to come to
North America to get away from man-made religions posing as Christianity. So
I think, like I say, there is a new kind of reformation happening where
people are going back to the source and going back to their scripture, their
own faith, realizing we don’t need churches to practice our faith, especially
when they’re genocidal and have blood on their hands and are criminally
convicted.

Shaun Attwood: Cathy says, why is it okay to bash Catholics? I’m a Catholic,
Cathy, and I was an altar boy, actually. So we’re not bashing all Catholics.
We are exposing the corruption at the top of the pyramid. Is that right?

Kevin Annett: Yeah. It’s not about attaching yourself to a church and then
having to defend it. It’s about, isn’t a child’s life more important than
church doctrine or church finances? Because there’s a policy in the Catholic
church that every Catholic is expected to abide by or you get excommunicated,
thrown into hell, which I don’t believe, but Catholics believe that. Why? If
you report a child rapist, nobody has to report child rape, not even to tell
the police. And that means as a Catholic, you’re involved in a global
criminal conspiracy to protect child rapists. That’s just the law. So the
Catholic church sets up their own legal system in every country alongside the
existing legal system. And they expect people to defy the laws, the child
protection laws of their own country, and help child rapists. I mean, if
people can live with that, live alongside that, and think that has something
to do with Jesus Christ and the rights of children, then you have no excuse
when it happens to your child.



So we say to people, Catholic churches are not safe places for children. Get
them out, form your own community. I know Catholic priests who have split off
and formed their own congregations because they don’t want to give money to
Rome. There was a movement in Ireland, not in our name, a Catholic, Dyson and
Catholic priests who are doing that.

So do it yourself. Don’t rely on a blood-soaked, money-soaked system calling
itself a church.

Shaun Attwood: What is the point of politics and religion when so many
children go missing every year? It’s not a priority for them, is it?

Shaun Attwood: Well, no. The abuse of children is a foundation of religion
and politics. It’s how you keep people in line. You traumatize them at a
young age, and then they’re afraid even to think against, let alone act
against, any authority. I see this on native reservations all over North
America. You threaten the children, and everybody does what the chief in
council and the government and big money says. So that’s why in Canada, the
mandatory sentencing for child rape is only six months. Yet it’s two years in
prison for owning a marijuana plant, two years, six months for raping a
child.

So children do not matter in practice in this legal system. So that’s why
it’s so hard. This campaign for 30 years now, it’s like trying to move a
mountain. People don’t care about this. I know individuals care about what
happens to children, but don’t expect the political or legal system to back
up, or the religious system, because they all profit from it. The Catholic
Church is one of the biggest child trafficking agencies in the world. I mean,
the facts speak for themselves. You just look into a bit, and you’ll find all
this is true.

Shaun Attwood: A few people have asked whether they can watch Deliver Us From
Evil. I’m not sure. Just go on Google, put, where can I watch Deliver Us From
Evil? If you do that, there’s a few things called Deliver Us From Evil, but
you’re looking for the 2006 American documentary film that explores the life
of Irish Catholic priest, Oliver O’Grady. He did his sentence, got out, did
more, back in now. Oh, it’s disgusting. They bring in these high-priced
lawyers, and all they do is they move him 20 miles away. They promise the
parents this isn’t going to happen again. They move him 20 miles away, and it
just never ends. It’s disgusting.

Kevin Annett: Like I said, it’s a policy, Crimen sollicitationis. It was
passed in 1929 by the Vatican, and it says you have to protect child rapists
and not tell the police. Look it up. It’s in murderbydecree.com in one of the
appendix, in the appendices at the back. We’ve reprinted it.

Shaun Attwood: Is that because they want to protect their own brand, and they
feel if these guys get convicted, it’s going to look bad on them?

(This file is longer than 30 minutes. Go Unlimited at TurboScribe.ai to
transcribe files up to 10 hours long.)
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Kevin Annett: Oh yeah, I mean definitely it’s about protecting the money too,
they don’t want the lawsuits. And it’s all about protecting the money and the
public image. That’s why when we, in Canada, when we started occupying
churches on Sunday morning and threatened the money in the collection plates,
and they started talking about apologies and investigations, not before that.

Shaun Attwood: So Casey says, was Pope Benedict forced to step away?

Kevin Annett: Yeah, we had brought a case in an international criminal court
of justice, served him and others with the evidence we found about, Vatican
leading genocide in Canada and ongoing child trafficking.

Five days before he resigned, the Spanish government sent a diplomatic note
to the Secretary of State in the Vatican saying if Benedict came to Spain he
could face arrest. Based on that evidence I mentioned earlier, which is on my
telegram site, showing that he directly participated in Ninth Circle
ceremonies and killed children. And as soon as that came up, the Spanish
government threatened to release that. Five days later he resigned. First
time in 600 years a Pope had done it. No coincidence at all, right?

Shaun Attwood: Which ties into a question which was asked earlier actually
about the Ninth Circle as to whether any of the criminal acts had been
investigated or prosecuted.

Kevin Annett: There have been attempts to do that and they always get shut
down, always. There were several attempts to stop, and we had success
actually in Montreal and just outside Brussels on two occasions we were able
to actually stop Ninth Circle ceremonies. Because you get the information and
you get it out there and there’s honest cops that want to do the right thing,
but it can cost them their life like it did the Ottawa policeman who, Kal
Ghadban, who investigated it. Then he was found dead in the police station
the next week of suicide when he was a decorated policeman and a happy family
man. They don’t mess around these guys, right? That’s more of the same crime,
right?

Shaun Attwood: If they’ve got trillions, if they’re worth trillions, they can
do anything, can’t they? So how do you fix the fact they traffic in shame?
Can they make themselves relevant again?

Kevin Annett: No, because that’s all based on a rotten idea, which is that we
know what’s better than you. To me, if you don’t believe in emperor worship,
then there’s no way you can be a Catholic, because it’s just a variation on
that idea.

So you see, you can take the words, talk is cheap, especially from a pulpit,
right? You can spout all the words you want, but what do you do every day to
uphold human dignity and defend human life? One of the reasons the Catholic
church is against abortion is because it cuts into their profit margin. They
actively traffic newborn babies. There’s a thing called the Baby for Adoption
Protocol in Catholic hospitals all over North America and probably all over
the world, but we’ve documented it here.
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They have a list from adoption agencies and foster homes, a list of the
number of babies they need. We’ve talked to young women this has happened to,
young Catholic girls who get pregnant. The priest and their parents convinced
them to give up the child in utero, signing away the baby. The baby’s then
trafficked. You know, they make lots of money.

I’ve spoken to people in Spain. This happened under the Franco dictatorship.
They would traffic the children of political prisoners. Bergoglio, Pope
Francis, who just died, he did that in Argentina. That’s why he went from
being a priest to the head of the Jesuits in just 19 years. Actually, it was
shorter. I think 16, but anyway, because he was doing that.

The military junta would control their opposition by grabbing their children,
and the Catholic church made billions out of this, and they still do. So,
where it is the dignity of the child and what does Jesus Christ come into any
of that? Remember what Christ said, his prescription for anyone to harm a
child, tie a millstone around their neck and throw them in the nearest ocean.
Well, should we enact that, folks?

It’s a culture of secrecy. Religion is the best vehicle for crime because, A,
nobody would suspect, they’re talking about the love of Jesus! They wouldn’t
be trafficking children, would they? Well, the bigger the child rapist in
town, the more sterling reputation he has to cover up what they’re really
doing, and that applies especially to religion.

There has to be one law for everybody. That’s why any of these churches that
do these crimes, they shouldn’t have tax-exempt status. They shouldn’t have
diplomatic status like the Catholic Church has at the UN. There has to be one
law for everybody, or we live under tyranny. If you’re a child rapist, you
know that you can become an ordained Catholic priest and you’ll never be
harmed. You can rape away, traffic children, law will never touch you. That’s
pretty much the case.

Shaun Attwood: We’ve seen it over and over again, and last week we had a lady
on who was brutalized by the Catholic nuns in Ireland. That was a hell of a
story as well.

All right, so Sky wants to know, well, let me preface this. It’s a very long
answer to this, Sky, that Kevin’s got, and we did have three hours of Kevin’s
interviews on the channel this afternoon. You can get it in much more detail.
Perhaps you can give a condensed version to this question. Can Kevin talk
anything about the orphanage in Canada? I think it was in 1961 when the Queen
visited there. I remember him talking about it before, I think, a long time
ago.

Kevin Annett: You mean about the Queen abducting those children? That was
October 1964, and my friend who’s now dead, William Coombs, witnessed it. She
took 10 children. They were never seen again. That’s one of the reasons she
was subpoenaed, to come to the same common law court case that forced
Ratzinger out of office, because it’s common for these things to happen. In
fact, we went into it further and discovered that that eight of the 10
children had died.



Two of them were taken back to England and used in Ninth Circle ceremonies in
Carnarvon Castle in Wales. That’s according to one of King Charles’s own
security advisors, Major Johnny Thompson, who then put a contract out on
William Coombs. That’s why he was killed, arsenic poisoning in St. Paul’s
Hospital.

There’s lots of this evidence out there. The problem isn’t lack of evidence,
it’s where do you take it? How do you put the system on trial? How do you
defend children when it’s a policy to traffic and torture and murder them?

Shaun Attwood: Yeah, go back to all the ancient religions, they would do
that, wouldn’t they? To the kids, to get the harvest, the crops growing, and
things like that.

Kevin Annett: Well, it’s interesting you mentioned that, because we know
about Moloch, the fire god in ancient Canaan, you would throw your firstborn
into it. I’m sure people back then who were challenging that were accused of
bashing Molochites, because they dared to confront the child sacrificial
ceremony that was necessary for the economy, right? The Ninth Circle
ceremonies often happened on what’s called the Feast of Frelja and
Terminella, which were ancient Roman festivals where they would sacrifice
animals and children to ensure the crop. This is between February 22nd and
24th. That’s often satanic points. Of those days in the month, especially
early in the year, you’ll often find satanic rituals going on. So these are
ancient practices.

Shaun Attwood: Yeah, and we interviewed a guy, I think it was last year, who
managed to get inside Moloch at Bohemian Grove. He got a lot of threats after
that.

Kevin Annett: Well, the thing is, Sean, you can’t operate in the world of big
money or politics or religion without encountering this. That’s why the idea
that one of these people who are up in the elite are going to save all of us
is a fallacy. I mean, people play that off to gain support and money all the
time for themselves, but they’re in the club and you’re not in it. It’s time
we all unite across all these divisions and stop these killers, child
killers.

Shaun Attwood: So Laureen wants to know, what do you think was the purpose of
Vice President J.D. Vance’s visit to the Vatican?

Kevin Annett: Just to guarantee loyalty. I mean, who knows? That’s the point.
You don’t really know what’s being done. You’re allowed to see certain
things. It doesn’t mean it’s really what’s going on.

Same reason Biden went to Rome. Because don’t forget, it comes down to money.
The Vatican Bank money is going to China. Could be about that, could be
about, like what I mentioned earlier, the Vatican Bank underwriting the
economic takeover of North America by China. Not just resources, but what’s
called the road and belt initiative. Tell you, driving down the highway in
Canada, there’s a sign, it’ll say $85 billion road construction. Hello? $85
billion for road construction? This is massive restructuring of the



transportation. And you get it all over the world. China’s buying up the
trains, the seaports, but 90% of the containers in Seattle and Vancouver port
are all owned by China. So I’m sure that him going to Rome has something to
do with that. Working on deals.

Shaun Attwood: Seager wants to know, Kevin, have you had any supernatural,
unexplainable experiences?

Kevin Annett: Yes, I have. And I don’t talk about them because I don’t think
people would believe them. But I can tell you one thing that happened, which
was kind of interesting. And this was in the height of doing, when I was
expanding over to Europe and we began to set up the tribunal. I was set up to
be killed in Vancouver one night because I do a lot of street work there,
street ministry when I was younger and people don’t know me. So this native
woman said, Kevin, I need your help. I’m being evicted. And I went into her
place and it was a setup because there were two guys there with a knife
waiting and I would have been dead.

And I don’t drink. I don’t do drugs. I’m very cogent. The next thing I knew I
was out on the street. Don’t ask me how. I didn’t black out but I was just
out on the street. I wasn’t there anymore. And I got the hell out of there,
of course. But the point is, I don’t have an explanation for that. I don’t
try to put any kind of label on it. I just know that when you’re doing the
right thing, you’re protected and you don’t give up and you’re not afraid of
these people because that’s the main way they control people to greed and
fear.

So that’s one example, but there’ve been other things. I took part in
exorcisms, including one outside the Vatican just before the tornado hit.
October 11th, 2009, I was invited to go to the Vatican, St. Peter’s Square.
And it’s funny because when you’re standing in St. Peter’s Square, you’re not
allowed to do any kind of protest or ceremony or the Vatican cops arrest you
immediately. And that had happened to some native elders before.

So there I am standing in the middle of St. Peter’s Square. I was asked to do
a ceremony for the missing children. And then when I was there, I thought,
wait a minute, we’re in the heart of the beast here. We need to do some kind
of exorcism right here. Get this thing out of here. So I did. I began the
first stage of an exorcism, which is calling on the entity, the possessing
entity to reveal itself. And these cops were walking by me like I wasn’t
there. They were looking right at me and I wasn’t stopped or harassed once.
The next morning, about eight o’clock, a tornado hits the center of Rome.
First time in 48 years. And that same week, the European press started
reporting Ratzinger’s role in ordering bishops to cover up child rape.

So that’s no accident. I mean, it wasn’t me. It was something working through
me at that moment, calling out the entity to name itself. And ever since
then, this stuff has never stopped. You know, the exposure of this stuff is
just constant.

So you’ve got to be in the right place at the right time and just trust that
power.



Shaun Attwood: And so the viewers could fully understand the risks you’ve
been taking and continue to take. Could you explain the other attempts on
your life, Kevin?

Kevin Annett: Well, you mentioned I was poisoned in 2021 in the summer. And
that was just before I mentioned it had to do with the Ninth Circle ceremony.
We were stopping in Montreal and I almost died from it. I actually went off
into a native community and some traditional elders were kind of working on
me, withdrawing stuff from me. But it was like a psychic attack as well. So
anyway, there was that. There’d been other attempts, you know. Too many to
mention, really. And this isn’t just taking my kids and blacklisting me.

I’ll give you an example. Just about six months ago, I was invited by some
Vancouver teachers to speak to them about their curriculum and how it doesn’t
mention any of the stuff in MurderByDecree.com. They were trying to get
around the censorship of the real genocide that happened. I was in that
conference about 20 minutes when the principal showed up and told me to
leave.

He said, “The Vancouver school board has expressed concern about you being
here.” And I said, “Really? Why would that be?” But it’s that censorship is
constantly in place, you know. And why would it be, right, if they bought off
all the survivors and dealt with the issue? It’s because it’s this ongoing
crime they know I’m not going to let up on, right, in exposing this.

So, I mean, I’ve been lucky so far. But the reason I like being on these
shows is people need to know this knowledge. If anything did happen to you,
they need to carry this on. So that’s my focus now. You know, you find your
purpose and you’re invincible in a way, right?

Shaun Attwood: Kevin, we’ve got 30 people a day here in the UK being arrested
for social media posts. What’s it got like in Canada? I mean, Trump’s,
talking about freedom of speech and it seems that some of the platforms have
eased up a bit, but our government has just doubled down the other way.

Kevin Annett: Oh, it gets worse everywhere all the time. And, I mean, I’ll
tell you one of the reasons it’s getting worse is with China so openly
operating now everywhere here in North America, you can’t really mention that
without getting instantly slammed.

One of the things we found out is the so-called deportations are not
deportations. A lot of them are people being trafficked into private prisons
in America, slave labor. Pam Bondi, who’s Trump’s attorney general, is a
former lobbyist for the private prisons. And you’ve got them in England, too.
I’ve had my friend Owen was stuck in one and for, what, six weeks without a
charge. They make money off them. You know, it’s a cash cow, just like Native
people are on reservations.

So, behind the rhetoric of, deportation and all that, that’s not what’s going
on at all. It’s the old money game. I mean, Trump International launders
money for the Mexican drug cartels, who are the main force in, in trafficking
people all over North America.

https://murderbydecree.com/


So, yeah, the fact that a politician would profit from legislation
personally, I mean, that’s the game. It doesn’t matter if the Republicans and
Democrats are doing it. Everybody does it.

And that’s why we shouldn’t rely on these father figure politicians. We need
to just rely on our own common sense and ability to take action ourselves,
because it’s not going to come from above, right?

Shaun Attwood: Here’s one from Nikki. In the 1960s, 1970s, the indigenous
women in Greenland were being sterilized. Was that a decision of the church?

Kevin Annett: Oh, well, historically, the Catholic Church has been right in
the forefront of sterilization of indigenous people. You know, they well,
it’s like the relationship between Big Pharma and the churches. They for many
years, they fund the theological centers and the churches. And in turn, the
churches provide children for drug testing experiments, that not just natives
or indigenous people in Greenland, but all over the world, they do that. But
the Catholic Church had a particular role in the sterilization, the
development of sterilizing drugs, because they owned the companies that had a
major interest in companies like Roche, Pfizer, some of the early Nazi
pharmaceutical companies had a direct tie to the Vatican Bank.

So yeah, and their policy is, they say, well, pro-life, but just for
Catholic, white Catholic folks, although they can’t be too blatant about it,
because most of their members now are black, or Asian and black, that part of
the world is where most of the members are. So they’ve got to be very
discreet about talking about that. But it’s been their long policy to do that
and hiding behind a pro-life rhetoric.


